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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 02 July 2025 
Speaker: David Nicolson – The Loss of HMAS Perth and Crew 

      On Duty:  Club Host:  TBA                                            Set up/Pack up:  John Gartlan   

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 09 July 2025 

 

Subject: Changeover Dinner 
Club Host: N/A  
Set up/pack up: N/A 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
 

• The Changeover dinner is being held at Prego 
Restaurant on 09 July. Please register and pay 
if you have not already done so. 

• There was a preliminary report-back from the 
visitors to Surabaya. A more comprehensive 
talk will be forthcoming in due course. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 

 
 

 

NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB MEETINGS, ROTARY GENERALLY, & OUR WORLD 
 
 Our speaker, Mark Chatfield, is a retired electrical engineer. He joined the energy industry in 1976, and spent many years at 
SECWA, Western Power and as a consultant with ACIL Allen Consulting.  
Mark spoke of what he considers to be, a lack of planning in the energy industry in WA, particularly the South West 
Interconnected Power System (“SWIS”), which excludes the Pilbara and Kimberley regions.   
SWIS region power is generated from a combination of wind, batteries, solar, gas and coal.  Power generated from wind and 
solar is obviously dependent on weather and sunlight although on good days roof-top solar is by far the biggest source. 
Power generated from gas is limited by pipeline capacity.  Power generated from coal is constant (assuming coal reserves 
and properly maintained coal-fired power plants).  Government policy is to phase out coal powered generation by 2030 and 
this is more a requirement based on dwindling coal reserves at Collie rather than environmental demands. Replacing this 
coal with imports will not help because the Collie generators are configured for Collie coal. 
Mark presented various forecasts of power generation and usage scenarios, based upon models he has prepared. He 
illustrated these forecasts by means of by means of a series of graphs.  His models are based on 2024 actual power 
generation by source and usage, with forecasts made up to 2031, all taking into account increasing population and 
consumption.  The models show increasing power outage periods, as coal-fired generation decreases. 
Mark considers failure of the system is inevitable if the current direction is maintained.  The only solution is to add more 
gas-fired generation.  If the Government does not increase gas generated capacity, it will not be able to retire the coal fired 
capacity. He said that nuclear power would not be an option in the SWIS region before 2040 because the system is too small. 

                                                                                                  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Birthdays: None 

Wedding anniversaries: Ross and Fran Ledger – 02 July  
Rotary anniversaries: Don Holywell and Peter Wagner in 2018 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

Why did the engineer take a ladder to the bar? Because he heard the drinks 
were on the house 
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